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Congratulations to the new officers (Commodore Leanne Gallup, Vice 
Commodore Sherri Adams, Rear Commodore Jill Sorensen Olson) and Di-
rectors of Petaluma Yacht Club. The change of watch at Hotel Petaluma was 
a blast. Fun times had by all. Thank you 2021 Commodore Bruce Stender, 
past officers and directors for a job well done.

Change of Watch 

Continued on page 1
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Congratulations Francesca

Congratulations to Francisca Smith for being honored 
for  all of her 

dedication to the Petaluma Yacht Club, as 2021  Mem-
ber of the Year. Francesca’s harmonious outlook and wel-
coming persona has been demonstrated throughout the 
years she has been with the club.

Thank you Sal Taormina and his band  for providing the 
entertainment for the evening. 

Congratualtions to all the new officers and Directors of 
the Petaluma Yacht Club.

Main story Continued from page 2
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Club Reconstruction
by s/c Al Alys  

On Saturday September 18, a hearty crew of helpers 
and professionals including Jim Breher, Frank Paula, 
Sarah Ferrandini, Ted Adams, Tom Corbett, and Dodd 
Stange, Al's stand in, pictured below assembled to pre-
pare the area for the contractor. 

The crew removed landscape, relocated, capped the ir-
rigation, removed PYC signage and dug out posts and 
cement. In addition they cleaned out under the struc-
ture items that were of no use and disposed them. The  
ropes were removed under the railings. When 

they opened up the decking the extensive structural 
damage was revealed. It is expected that the demo con-
tractor will begin his work on Friday 9-24-21. Work has 
been completed. Thank you to the Volunteers!
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Sunshine and Birthdays
Sunshine Report

Membership Report 
By Membershup Chair s/c Tom Corbett 
Jim and Susan Symons-sponsors 
Cardaropoli/S.Powell were approved at our 
9/16/21 Board Meeting for induction at our 
October general meeting. ese couples had 
applied in December 2019 and February 
2020 respectively and had met all meeting 
requirements. is will bring our ratio to 
58/86=67.44%. We continue to receive 
applications via PYC members and phone 
messages on our club phone. After talking  
with each to determine status of boat 
ownership and their specic interest in joining 
our club, we have sent applications to all 
eight…three of which are boat owners. 
Rob and Mary Neidel are next on our wait list 
and have attended their required meetings 
and can be processed after a single new boat 
owner application is approved.

Applicant  Date 
Applied  

Sponsors Status 

Jim and Susan 
Symons 

2/7/2020  Cardaropoli and Steve & 
Tina Powell 

Approved 

John & Robyne 
Hilton 

9/4/2020 Corbett and Keegan / 
Tarantino 

Wait List 

Mary & Rob 
Neide 

12/15/2020 Reinartz / Walker Wait List 

Danielle 
Venton 

6/4/2021 Fishman/ Mirante and 
Schau 

Wait List 
 

Bob & Claudia 
Engemann 

8/9/2021 Hamilton and Corbett Wait List 

 

Long time Proprietary Member Judith 
Comstock has passed away. We will have more 
future  details but  Judith’s Representative let 
us know they would be selling the Proprietary 
Membership. Join us in warm thoughts for 
Judith’s family and friends. 

1st Fiona Hamilton
3rd Matthew Carter
6th Cathy Lehmann
6th Nancy Walker
7th Leanne Gallup
13th Rosemary Hart
15th Debbie Powell

16th Judi Allewelt
17th Dennis O`Leary
17th Steve Powell
17th Bruce Stender
18th Houston Porter
19th Terry Collins
28th Todd Mendoza

NOVEMBER
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From Tom's Galley
Ginger Garlic Chicken Nuggets

In a large bowl combine garlic, ginger, lemon juice, oil, 
honey, turmeric, and cumin. 
Add chicken nuggets and mix well to coat all chicken 
pieces. Transfer chicken and mixture to a zip-loc bag 
and marinate in refrigerator for a few hours to over-
night. 
Ingredients

	⚓ 1 pound boneless, skinless chicken breasts, cut 

into bite size pieces
	⚓ 4 cloves garlic, 

minced
	⚓ 1 1/2 tablespoon 

ground ginger
	⚓ 1 tablespoon lemon 

juice 
	⚓ 1 tablespoon of 

Canola oil
	⚓ 1 teaspoon honey
	⚓ 1 teaspoon corn-

starch
	⚓ 1/2 tsp. turmeric 
powder

	⚓ 1 tsp. cumin
	⚓ Cooking Spray 
	⚓ 1 bag Marie Callen-
ders Honey Butter 
Corn Bread Mix

Preheat oven to 400°. 
Lightly spray baking sheet with cooking spray. 
Place half of the corn bread mix in a large bowl. Add 
chicken nuggets, mix and toss to coat all chicken well. 
Place chicken nuggets on baking sheet in a single layer. 
Cook for 8 minutes.  
Flip nuggets over and cook an additional 5 to 6 min-
utes until lightly browned. 

Serve with lemon yogurt mustard dip
Ingredients

	⚓ 1 cup lemon Greek yogurt
	⚓ 2 green onions, green ends finely chopped
	⚓ 1/2 teaspoon garlic powder
	⚓ 1 tablespoon honey Dijon mustard
	⚓ Salt to taste 

Combine all ingredients and refrigerate 1 hour or 
more. 
Stir and serve with chicken nuggets.
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From Tom's Galley
Cauliflower Crusted Alfredo Shrimp Pizza 

Ingredients
	⚓ 1 Trader Joes Cauliflower Pizza Crust
	⚓ 1 red bell pepper 
	⚓ 4 green onions	
	⚓ 4 mushrooms	
	⚓ 8 16-20 count shrimp	
	⚓ 1 tablespoon butter, divided in half
	⚓ 2 tablespoons Philadelphia smoked salmon 

cream cheese
	⚓ 1/4 cup Trader Joe’s 

Alfredo sauce
	⚓ 1/2 package imita-

tion crab chunks
	⚓ 1/2 cup Trader Joe’s  

Parmesan, Romano, 
Asiago cheese

	⚓ 2 tablespoons capers 
in vinegar

	⚓ 1/4 cup sliced black 
olives, drained

Preheat oven to 450°. 
Place frozen cauliflower crust on a rack on a baking 
sheet and bake according to package instructions. 
Let crust cool for 10 minutes. 
Core, seed and dice red pepper, set aside. 
Slice green onions, including the green end, into 1/16 
inch slices, set aside. 
Slice mushrooms into 1/16 inch thick slices, set aside. 
Peel and devein shrimp, slice in half lengthwise, set 
aside. 
In a skillet over medium heat melt ½ tablespoon but-
ter.  
Add bell pepper, onions and mushrooms and sauté 
until just starting to soften, about 5 minutes. Remove 
to bowl and set aside. 
Add second half of butter and sauté shrimp, turning, 
until just starting to turn opaque, about 2 minutes. 
Transfer to a bowl and set aside. 
Spread salmon cream cheese evenly on pizza crust to 
½ inch from the edge. 
Spread Alfredo sauce evenly over top of salmon cream 
cheese. Top with imitation crab chunks. 
Top with cheese mixture. Top cheese with pepper, 
onion, mushrooms. Top evenly with sliced olives. 
Sprinkle evenly with capers. Place shrimp on top, cut 
side down. Lightly sprinkle with additional cheese. 
Place on baking sheet and return to oven until topping 
is hot and melted, about 10 - 15 minutes. 
Let cool for 5 minutes before cutting.
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Club News
Your Dues are Due!
The Bridge and Board of PYC thank all members for 
their membership and despite the pandemic hope 
that all members value their membership in the club. 
 

The Bridge & Board notifies all non-proprietary 
members, that annual dues for fiscal year 2021-2022 
in the amount of $320 are DUE on November 1, 2021.  
Your prompt payment would be greatly appreciated.  
The Board has increased the fees to include  $20 
/ member for  ongoing support of Recreational 
Boat Owners of California (RBOC) – our voice in 
Sacramento.  You may wshould rite one check for the 
total dues.
Please make your check payable to Petaluma Yacht 
Club and mail to:

  Petaluma Yacht Club 
                 10 C Street
                 Petaluma, CA 94952 
                 Attn: Treasurer 
You may also slip the check into the mail slot to the 
right of the front door or hand your check to any 
officer, board member, Treasurer or Secretary.
We look forward to your continued and active support 
of the club by participating in this coming year’s club 

meetings, cruises and events, if only this pandemic will 
permit us. 
This is a great time to become a Proprietary Member! 
For just $3,000 you can become a lifetime member and 
not pay yearly dues ever again. You can also choose to 
sell your proprietary membership for any reason and 
recoup your investment. (See PYC rules and By-Laws 
for details). There are currently at least 5 Proprietary 
Memberships for sale.

Congratulations to Rich and Laura Brazil new 
Proprietary Members.

Editors Corner 
By Todd Mendoza 

First, congratulations go to Stephen Hamilton for his 
hard work and dedication to the Petaluma Yacht Club 
and this Newsletter “The Chicken Scratch." Stephen 
took the Newsletter to another level which will be 
my challenge to replicate it. Second, thanks to all of 
you for your patience with this first edition that is late 
on being published. I have a system in place for the 
future and look forward to any contributions from the 
membership. Decembers newsletter is already in the 
works but I look forward to working with all of your  
content/articles. Stay tuned for the mystery Captain’s 
story in next month newsletter. 
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Ladies Holiday Potluck 
Hors d'Oeuvre Party

SUNDAY,  DECEMBER 12 ,  2021

2:00PM -  5:00PM 

10 BENJAMIN LANE 

Bring an appetizer/dessert and a bottle to share for our

Moveable Feast! 

 

Festive Gift Exchange! Lots of fun. 

Bring a gift under $20. Prepare for it to be stolen!

Naughty or nice. 

 

 

RSVP: Sherri Adams 415.328.5542

shernted@comcast.net 

connie.tudor@camoves.com

 

Sherri Adams and Connie Tudor

Co-Hosting the 

Petaluma Yacht Club
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2021 Petaluma Lighted Boat Parade

Ahoy Members,
Here is the registration information for the Lighted 
Boat Parade. Jeff Mayne and I will be Co-Chairing the 
event and we need volunteers. Especially for cleaning 
up and restoring order to the club after the parade.
We will be sending out an invite for a short event 
meeting and a list to sign up for volunteer tasks. 

SKIPPERS
Kick off the holiday season by joining Petaluma Yacht 
Club’s flotilla! Several thousand citizens line the shore 
to take in the spectacle.
Please arrive at Marina at 5:30 for a 6:PM departure.  
Larger vessels may want to stage in the channel near 
the entrance of the Marina due to depth.
Please monitor Channel 68 and remember the flotilla  
is organized from largest to smallest vessels.
Please Register at:
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https://forms.gle/

Viewing From The Yacht Club
The parade will enter the turning basin between 6:30-
7:30PM.  Please help us to efficiently manage this event 
by signing up and your guests for entry into the club.  
All people entering the yacht club must show proof 
of vaccination or proof of a negative COVID test 
within three days of the event.  All children that are 
not vaccinated will need to wear a mask the entire time 
while in the club.  Removing the mask is only allowed 
on our deck to drink/eat as long as social distance 
can be maintained.  We are celebrating this event as 
a club during a pandemic so please be respectful and 
limit guests you invite to immediate family.  Each club 
member is responsible for their guests which includes 
cleaning up after their food and bar use (returning 
cups/plates to bar or trash), spills or any other incident 
as we are a volunteer club. 

If you have any questions please contact Linda Blue 
linda.a.blue@gmail.com (510)851-4387 or Jeff Mayne 
(707)536-6161
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PICYA News 
PICYA Delegate of the Year 
award goes to Linda Blue! 

Congratulaitons are in order for Linda Blue! 

PICYA Yachting Yearbook 
By John Wolthausen 

Now is the time to prepare your information for the 
PICYA Yachting Yearbook.  
I will be spending much of December and January 
assembling our material for the 2022 Yachting Yearbook. 
Please check your data in the membership system to 
be sure it is correct, especially your names and craft 
information.  I will be using that to create the information 
to PICYA for inclusion in the yearbook.

You can check your information and, if needed, change 
your membership and vessel info at:
https://members.petalumayachtclub.com
Please do it NOW!

New Directors 
Leanne Gallup Commodore 
Sherri Adams, Vice Commodore 
Jill Olson, Rear Commodore 
Al Alys, Director 
Carol Anderson, Director 
Linda Blue, Director 
Garrett Hill, Director
Bruce Stender, Junior Staff Commodore

Thank you 2021 Directors 
Bruce Stender Commodore 
Leanne Gallup, Vice Commodore 
Linda Lockwood, Rear Commodore 
Leland Fishman, Junior Staff Commodore 
Al Alys, Director 
Sal Taormina, Director 
Linda Blue, Director 
Garrett Hill, Director
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along with that, there was some bakery mini cakes 
with yummy flavors to pick from.
A well attended meeting for voting in the Bridge 
officers with a short meeting following. The bar was 
kept busy for the night along with our new cash 
register system taking credit cards.
Keep safe and we will see everyone at the next meeting 
in November.

PYC General Meeting Dinner
December 3rd 
Dinner at 7:00pm 

Organized by Todd Mendoza and Connie Tudor 

Menu 
Chicken 
Potatoes 

Salad 
Dessert 

$12.50 per person. Your RSVP is your promise to pay.

Email your RSVP to Todd Mendoza tmendoza@cbnorcal.com 

October Dinner Meeting 
By Debbie Powell

What a great turnout this event was and what about 
the food? It was fiesta night with all the fixin's. Tacos, 
nachos and burritos. But what about dessert? 
Well, if you were there, you would have found some 
homemade Flan cause it's a Spanish dish, and to go



Page 14 Newsletter - November  2021

As I write my last report 
as your commodore, I 
am reflecting on what a 
year it has been. We have 
faced many challenges 
this past year and I have 
done my best to navigate 
us through some rough 
waters. I sincerely appre-
ciate all of the assistance 
and guidance I have 
received over this past 

year. After all, "I am still learning"!

All of the activity from mariners cruise-ins has been an 
absolute delight and long overdue. We are finally having 
some FUN with the boating community! PYC hospital-
ity has been well received and our "Jewel of the North-
ern California" is once again a prime destination.
I am very honored to have served PYC as Commodore 
this past year. I am truly in awe of the incredible cama-
raderie and passion of the members at PYC.
We are all looking forward to many exciting adventures 
and fun filled activities next year!
Let the adventure continue!

Flag Officer Reports 
BRUCE STENDER - Commodore

Club House Bar Duty
November

Bar Manager: Sherri Adams
Fri 5th & Sat 6th 

Veronique Anxolabehere & Colleen 
Mahoney

Fri 12th & Sat 13th 
Debbie Hertwig

Fri 19th & Sat 20th :
Linda Lockwood 

Fri 26th  & Sat 27th 
Esther & Kurt Schau

December
Bar Manager: Carol Anderson

Fri 3rd & Sat 4th
Jan Van Aaldern & David Quist 

Fri 10th & Sat 11th
Ver Chang & Sandy Spring 

Fri 17th & Sat 18th
Francesca & McKenzie Smith  

Fri 24th & Sat 25th
Closed
Fri 31st
Closed

January
Bar Manager: Garrett Hill

Sat 1st
Closed

Fri 7th & Sat 8th
Laura Brazil & Rich Brazil  

Fri 14th & Sat 15th
Barbara Johnston & Roy Johnston 

Fri 21st & Sat 22nd
Denise Calvert & Larry Calvert 

Fri 28th & Sat 29th
Sherri Adams & Ted Adams 

You can sign up for your bar duty by simply sending an email to 
pycinfo@petalumayachtclub.com with a subject of Sign-up.  You will get an automatic reply 
with all the instructions. It's simple, easy and fast! Try it now!!

Sign Up for Bar Duty
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LEANNE GALLUP - Vice Commodore
It’s been an honor to 
serve you all as Vice 
Commodore. It’s been 
so nice to see you and 
our cruise in guests at 

our bar too. Exciting news…We have a new bar safe, 
thanks to Gerry Reinartz! The code is the same code 
as our alarm code which makes it simple to remember. 
Once you enter the code, you can press either A or B 
and then turn the knob. Easy breezy! 

LINDA LOCKWOOD - Rear Commodore
The Cruise In season 
is winding down - yet 
we still have clubs 
planning to come up 
to Petaluma and PYC 
in late December. The 
2021 turning basin 
cruise in schedule 
has been chalked full 
most weekends.  Over 
50 plus yacht clubs 

and individual mariners have visited since January, 
bringing 350 plus boats in all shapes and sizes with 
them! The docks were continually buzzing and the 
club was "spirited" shall we say, on many of those 
weekends! A special thanks to our "Greeters" Tom 
& Linda Corbett, for making all our visitors feel at 
home upon their arrival with community packets and 
a welcoming visit on the dock. Thank you too, to the 
bartenders on those crazed weekends, as well as those 
stopping by the club to host our guests with access 
to showers and of course all those other fun filled 
shenanigans on the docks! Additionally, I'm happy to 
report that as the pandemic ebbed and flowed over the 
summer and fall, the PYC rental schedule has begun 
to show life again. We've rented our club house out @ 

half a dozen times with a promise of more to come. 
The rebirth of boating activity and socializing around 
our river has felt so darn good! I am so grateful to have 
been able to support it along the way.  
It has been a privilege to be your Rear Commodore. 
I've learned a lot, made many new friends, and 
hopefully put Petaluma's best foot forward to the 
boating community at large, as our dredged river, fair 
City and PYC reopened and  welcomed mariners from 
far and wide. 
As my old salt sailing Dad used to say - Respect the 
water - and when you need some perspective, JUMP 
IN!  

Cruise in Calendar:

November
6-7 Bayview Boat Club - 1 boat 

December 
30 -1/2 SFBA Nordic Tug Assn.  - 12 boats 
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General Meeting Minutes
October 1st, 2021

1)	 Call to order @ 8:00 PM
2)	 Guest 

a) Jim Matthies guests were Therese Van Wiele, Wil 
Sumner and Steve Jette. All members of the USCG 
Auxiliary, Flotilla 55 Sonoma County.

3)	 Dinner
A. Thank you, Powell’s and Johnston’s, for dinner.
B. Carol Anderson and other bought leftovers. 

4)	 Secretary Report
A. McKenzie Smith reported that the annual 
membership and RBOC bills were sent out.

5)	 Treasurer’s Report
A. Treasurer Sherri Adams reported the club is 
doing well and that all bills are paid.

6)	 Commodore’s Report
A. Commodore Bruce Stender asked Todd 
Mendoza to report on the nominations for officers 
and board.

I. Staff Commodore Todd Mendoza reported 
that the nominations are, Commodore Leanne 
Gallup, Vice Commodore Sherri Adams, Rear 
Commodore Jill Olsen, Jr Staff Commodore 
Bruce Stender, board members Al Alys, Carol 
Anderson, Garrett Hill and Linda Blue.
II. Secretary McKenzie Smith notified 
Commodore Bruce Stender that there is a 
membership quorum. Linda Frost made a 
motion to accept the nominations, Bente 
Niles seconded the motion. The membership 
unanimously accepted the slate.

B. The membership dues will be $300 in dues plus 
$20 RBOC dues. A total of $320.
C. Rich and Laura Brazil purchased a Proprietary 
Membership.
D. The new PICYA year books are now in.
E. The Lighted Boat Parade will be Saturday, 
December 11th.

7)	 Vice Commodore Report
A. Vice Commodore Leanne Gallup reported that 
Change of Watch will be on November 6th and 
will be at the Petaluma Hotel.

B. We need a secretary, cruise out, events and 
sunshine for next year.
C. We need a new safe.

8)	 Rear Commodore Report
A. Lots of cruise in’s.
B. Members interested in renting the club.

8)	 Building Report
A. Al Alys reported that the old handicap ramp 
near the street was removed at a cost of $3,200. 
The new parking lot asphalt that will replace the 
handicap ramp will be $3,800.

9)	 Events
A. Marilyn Stender no report.

10)	Newsletter
A. Todd Mendoza has offered to be the newsletter 
editor.

11)	Membership
A. Tom Corbett installed new members Rick 
Lamb / Kathy Wilson, their sponsors are the 
Arena’s and Linda Frost.

12)	PICYA & RBOC
A. Please donate to RBOC with your annual 
membership dues.

13)	New Business
A. Judith Comstock died.

14)	For the Good of the Club
A. Todd Mendoza has volunteered to be the  
Galley Mate.
B. Bruce and Marylynn Stender are having their 
37th wedding anniversary. C. To go bags of left-
over dinner is available.

15)	Adjournment @ 8:42 pm
Officers and Board Members, Commodore 
Bruce Stender, Vice Commodore Leanne 
Gallup, Rear Commodore Linda Lockwood, Jr 
Staff Commodore Leland Fishman, Secretary 
McKenzie Smith, Treasurer Sherri Adams, Board 
members, Sal Taormina, Linda Blue, Garrett Hill 
and Al Alys.
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STAFF COMMODORES 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Officers, Directors & Committees

Alfred A Alys 1977-79
Tony Smith 1979-80
Doug Robinson 1980-81
Barry Parkinson 1981-82
Charles English 1982-83
Pat Ryan 1983-84
Harry Simpson 1984-85
Alfred A Alys 1985-86
Gerald Cooper 1986-87
Bill Bradford 1987-88
Dave Simonson 1988-89
Donald Hoirup 1989-90
Jerry Wright 1990-91
Neal Parker 1991-92
Duffy Stewart 1992-93

Ted Lehmann 1993-94
Cris Crispen 1994-95
Tom Griffith 1995-96
Steve Hand 1996-97
Tom Bamberger 1997-98
Glenn Burch 1998-99
Rose Collins 1999-00
Mary McDermott 2000-01
Harold Niles 2001-02
Larry Kubo 2002-03
McKenzie Smith 2003-04
James Keller 2004-05
Diane Parker 2005-06
Tom Corbett 2006-07
Don Roberts 2007-08

Levi Swift 2008-09
Francesca Smith 2009-10
Diana Holmes 2010-11
Linda Blue 2011-12
Marty Little 2012-13
Gerry Reinartz 2013-14
Ted Adams 2014-15
Tina Powell 2015-16
Ted Adams 2016-17
McKenzie Smith 2017-2018
Todd Mendoza 2018-2019
Leland FIshman 2019-2020

ADVERTISING 
Linda Corbett (707) 364-3192

BUILDING 
s/c Al Alys

COOP 
Jill Olson

COMMUNICATIONS

CRUISE 
Mike Freeman

CRUISE-IN GREETERS 
s/c Tom & Linda Corbett

DELTA CRUISE-OUT 
s/c McKenzie Smith

EVENTS 
Marilyn Stender
FLEET MEDIC

Sal Taormina
FLEET SAFETY OFFICER

Mike Freeman
GALLEY

s/c Francesca Smith
MEMBERSHIP
s/c Tom Corbett 

NEWSLETTER 
s/c Todd Mendoza
PHOTOGRAPHY 
s/c Gerry Reinartz

P.I.C.Y.A. 
s/c Linda Blue

Jill Olson
Forest Blue

SUNSHINE 
Rosemary Hart
WEB MASTER 

s/c Gerry Reinartz

COMMODORE
Bruce Stender

(707) 495-6671

VICE COMMODORE
Leanne Gallup
(707) 217-2996

 REAR COMMODORE
Linda Lockwood
(415) 755-8442

Clubhouse Phone: 707-765-9725  Email: pycmail@petalumayachtclub.com   
Web Site: www.PetalumaYachtClub.com 
Membership System: https://Members.PetalumaYachtClub.com or pycinfo@PetalumaYachtClub.com
Latitude: 38.2344467 N  Longitude: 122.6397784 W

JR STAFF COMMODORE
Leland Fishman

SECRETARY
McKenzie Smith

TREASURER
Sherri Adams

DIRECTORS
 s/c Al Alys, Sal Taomina, 

s/c Linda Blue, Garrett Hill
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Advertisements
 Support our local businesses who advertise here.  Tell them you saw their ad in Chicken Scratch!
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Advertisements - continued
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Petaluma Yacht Club
10 C St
Petaluma CA 94952

First Class

November 2021
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5 6

7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16 17 18 19 20

21 22 23 24 25 26 27

28 29 30

Bartenders- 
Veronique 

Anxolabehere & 
Colleen Mahoney
General Meeting @ 

7 pm

Bartenders- 
Veronique 

Anxolabehere & 
Colleen Mahoney

Bartender - Debbie 
Hertwig 

Bartender - Debbie 
Hertwig

Board Meeting @ 
7 pm

Bartender - Linda 
Lockwood

Bartender - Linda 
Lockwood

Bartenders - Esther 
& Kurt Schau

Bartenders - Esther 
& Kurt Schau

December 1 December 2

December 3 
Bartenders -Jan Van 

Aaldern & David 
Quist

December 4 
Bartenders -Jan Van 

Aaldern & David 
Quist


